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Abstract: Construction of a wooden crib dam in 1853 and a twenty-two foot slab and buttress dam in 1910 blocked upstream shad and herring passage to 106 miles of mainstem habitat of the Rappahannock River.  Embrey Dam and the adjacent canal have been used for water supply, navigation and power generation since 1853.  Since the mid 1980’s, VA DGIF has worked with various groups to reopen the river for fish passage.  In 1990, the City of Fredericksburg funded a study evaluating dam stability and fish passage alternatives.  Spotsylvania County proposed a water intake in 1992 upstream of I95 and Embrey Dam.  DGIF and USFWS proposed that Fredericksburg move their intake upstream in conjunction with the proposed adjacent county intake but Fredericksburg refused for four years.  During that time, DEQ finalized the Spotsylvania County permit and on July 23, 1996, the day before the permit was to be issued, Fredericksburg agreed to abandon Embrey Dam and join the county for a combined water intake.  On Sept 6, 1996, a permit was issued for a combined jurisdiction intake with intake screen restrictions and water withdrawal operating rules.  When the Motts intake was completed in 2000 the need for Embrey Dam ceased.  DGIF funded an analysis of Embrey Dam removal and associated issues in 1997.  As part of the study, sediments were analyzed for contaminants and primary issues identified.  Issues were sediment transport into the tidal area, historic documentation of crib and abutment dams, and supply of water to the historic scenic canal.  Consultant estimates for dam and sediment removal and a canal water supply system were $7 million.  In 1998, the Army Corps of Engineers proposed a seven-year restoration project with removal occurring in 2005.  As part of their study, the Corps duplicated our sediment transport study as well as the contaminant study.  Senator John Warner (Chair of Armed Services Committees) was instrumental in expediting the Corps process and negating the traditional match needed for Corps funding.  Partial sediment dredging occurred in the fall and winter of 2003-04 and on February 23, 2004, Senator John Warner pushed the plunger that detonated the explosive charges in 10 bays allowing access for upstream migration.  In April of 2004, we documented substantial numbers of hickory shad and herring upstream of the dam indicating successful movement through the breaches.  The remainder of the dam will be removed in the summer and fall of 2004.  Final project costs for the Corps are estimated at $11.2 million, which includes the construction of a canal water pumping system.  

